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                                                                         March 23, 2009

Honorable Carl Goldfield

President, New Haven Board of Aldermen

Dear President Goldfield:

I would like to respectfully submit to the Board of Aldermen, for approval by unanimous consent, the 

attached resolution calling on the state Department of Transportation to install an urgently-needed sound barrier along the State St. entrance to I-91 southbound. That highway entrance ramp parallels Warren Place, a residential street with several homes on it, at the edge of the densely populated Cedar Hill neighborhood. 

As the state performs improvements on the I-91 highway corridor, residents of Warren Place, and indeed the entire Cedar Hill neighborhood, point out the urgent need for installation of a sound barrier between that entrance ramp and Warren Place. Though the State St. entrance is a relatively short ramp, it sees a tremendous amount of traffic, which uses the ramp to hop onto the highway, either for a short-cut loop around New Haven or for quick access to the nearby interchange of I-91 and I-95. 

A sound barrier would give the residents some protection from the roaring sound of the cars entering the highway. In addition to the disruptive noise problem, the polluting fumes discharged by the traffic, as well as the great quantity of trash discarded by passing motorists inflict a terrible burden on the residents of Warren Place, many of whom are families with children. The Cedar Hill neighborhood suffers from a high rate of asthma and pulmonary diseases.  It is hoped that a high, solid, sound barrier between the on ramp and Warren Place could at least lessen the terrible noise and pollution problems that the highway entrance now imposes on Warren Place residents, and the entire Cedar Hill area.

I ask that the Board please approve this measure and send a strong message to the commissioner of the state DOT that there is an urgent need to install a sound barrier along the State Street entrance to Highway I-91 South and Warren Place to remediate very serious public safety, health and quality of life problems now imposed on the nearby Cedar Hill area.  Thank you for your consideration of this proposal of significant concern to the well-being of the residents on Warren Place, as well as throughout this entire neighborhood.   

Respectfully submitted,

ALLAN BRISON

Alderman, Ward 10                      

RESOLUTION OF THE NEW HAVEN BOARD OF ALDERMEN CALLING ON THE STATE DOT TO INSTALL AN URGENTLY NEEDED SOUND BARRIER ALONG THE STATE STREET ENTRANCE TO HIGHWAY I-91 SOUTH AND WARREN PLACE.
WHEREAS:  For many years residents of the Cedar Hill neighborhood have raised serious health,  safety and quality of life concerns in expressing the urgent need for installation of a sound barrier along the State St. entrance to I-91 southbound where it parallels Warren Place; and 
WHEREAS: that highway entrance ramp parallels Warren Place, a residential street with several homes on it, at the edge of the densely populated Cedar Hill neighborhood; and 

WHEREAS: though the State St. entrance is a relatively short ramp, it sees a tremendous amount of traffic as a very high volume of cars and trucks uses the ramp to jump on the highway, either for a short-cut loop around New Haven or for quick access to the nearby interchange of I-91 and I-95; and 

WHERERAS: the residents on Warren Place, many of whom are families with young children, and others in the surrounding Cedar Hill neighborhood have been unfairly burdened for years by the constant roar of vehicles entering the highway, as the noise has been increasingly disruptive as traffic volume soars; and 

WHEREAS: in addition to the hardship posed by the noise problem, a neighborhood which already suffers from a high rate of asthma and pulmonary diseases also must put up with polluting fumes discharged by the traffic, as well as the great quantity of trash discarded by passing motorists that blows into the Cedar Hill area; and  

WHEREAS: state installation of a high, solid, sound barrier between the on-ramp and Warren Place would  lessen the terrible noise pollution problem that the highway entrance now imposes on Warren Place residents, and the entire Cedar Hill community, which suffers greatly from some of the worst  traffic congestion, noise and air pollution in the City of New Haven.

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED that the New Haven Board of Aldermen strongly urges the Connecticut Department of Transportation to access funds in the Statewide Retrofit Noise Abatement Program or other appropriate resources to install an urgently-needed sound barrier along the State Street entrance to Highway I-91 South and Warren Place in order to remediate serious public safety, health and quality of life issues. 

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED Haven Board of AHaHa that a copy of this resolution duly passed by the Board of Aldermen of the City of New Haven, be forwarded to Governor Jodi Rell, State Department of Transportation Commissioner Joseph F. Marie, New Haven’s delegation to the Connecticut General Assembly, U.S. Rep. Rosa DeLauro  and U.S. Secretary of Transportation Ray LaHood.
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